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 HHHAAAPPPPPPYYY   NNNEEEWWW   YYYEEEAAARRR!!!   
  

January 2016       http://www.prolifedelco.org/            610-789-LIFE 

Crisis Pregnancy Hotline 

610-626-4006 

http://www.prolifedelco.org/
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Make Your Reservations Now! 
All are encouraged to come to Washington on January 22 for the annual March for 

Life. This parade commemorates the 43rd anniversary of the Supreme Court’s 

infamous Roe v. Wade decision, which legalized abortion in America. Since that 

decision, more than 59 million babies have been launched into eternity, unloved and legally unrecognized as 

human beings with innate dignity and rights. The event is a joyful reunion with comrades from across the nation, 

as well as a solemn recognition of the growing toll in human lives. It is also a time when we can visit our legislators, 

and ask them to continue to find ways to limit the carnage until we either pass a Human Life Amendment, or 

appoint two or three Supreme Court Justices who will overturn the flawed legal reasoning that has wrought such 

evil consequence.  

 Buses are now open for reservations in a number of parishes. St. Francis in Springfield, St. Pius X in Broomall, 

St. Catherine in Wayne, and others. If your parish is sponsoring a bus, please notify tedmeehan3@gmail.com, and 

we will see that notice gets out – either on our website or via an email blast. Those who live in a parish which is 

not sponsoring a bus, who would like to join other pro-lifers on this trip, can call 610-789-LIFE and leave your 

information. We will try to match you up with a bus, from a nearby parish.  

 We must never fail to give witness to our firm conviction against the taking of innocent life. Only through our 

willingness to stand and be counted will the Culture of Life be returned to our nation. God bless each one who 

makes this effort.  

March for Life 2016 

Mass for the faithful of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia who are attending the March for Life 

will be celebrated by Archbishop Charles J. Chaput, O.F.M. Cap. at 10:00 a.m. at the National 

Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington, D.C 

mailto:tedmeehan3@gmail.com
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       THE PRO-LIFE UNION OF DELAWARE COUNTY IS PLANNING  

“THE GREATEST  

ST. PATRICK’S DAY EVENT  

OF ALL TIME!” 

WE WANT EVERYONE TO BE A PART OF IT! 

IF YOU MIGHT BE WILLING TO SERVE ON THE  

ORGANIZING COMMITTEE, 

PLEASE CONTACT TED MEEHAN 

TEDMEEHAN3@GMAIL.COM 

 

WE ARE LINING UP MUSIC, ENTERTAINMENT, 

AND FOOD, WHICH WILL BE “GLORIOUS”.  

 

THE EVENT WILL FALL, AS ALWAYS,  

IN MID-MARCH,  

AND WILL JOYFULLY CELEBRATE  

THIS GREAT SAINT!  
 

        
Pennsylvania’s Pro-Life Caucus will soon be introducing an important, lifesaving bill. It will 

contain provisions to prohibit all abortions which employ dismemberment, and also any abortions 

on unborn babies beyond 20 weeks – a stage at which science indicates that the baby can feel pain. 

Please contact your own State Represenative to make sure that he/she is a co-sponsor. If not, ask 

why not?    

  Rep. Tom Killion         tkillion@pahousegop.com                (717) 772-0855 

Rep. Nick Miccarelli   nickmicc@pahousegop.com              (717) 787-3472 

Rep. Bill Adolph          wadolph@pahousegop.com              (717) 787-1248 

Rep. Jamie Santora    jsantora@pahousegop.com                (717) 783-8808 

Rep. Steve Barrar        parep160@aol.com                            717-783-3038 

 

Please note:  It is okay to contact them more than once,  

either by phone and email. 

CCCAAALLLLLLIIINNNGGG   AAALLLLLL   PPPRRROOO---LLLIIIFFFEEERRRSSS!!!  

*************Legislative Alert!!!!************* 

mailto:Tedmeehan3@gmail.com
mailto:tkillion@pahousegop.com
mailto:nickmicc@pahousegop.com
mailto:wadolph@pahousegop.com
mailto:jsantora@pahousegop.com
mailto:parep160@aol.com
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The annual Our Lady of Guadalupe dinner was co-

hosted on Saturday, December 12 by Pro-Life Union of 

Delaware County and the St. Pius X Respect Life 

Committee. The dinner was held at the Mater Dei 

Knights of Columbus Hall in Newtown Square.  

Approximately 200 attended the event and were treated 

to inspiring presentations by some remarkable speakers, 

including Kevin Burke from Rachel's Vineyard 

Ministries, Fr. David Waters from OLPH, and Michael 

McMonagle of the Pennsylvania Pro-Life Coalition. 

Generation Life's Caitlin D'Adamo and Legacy of Life's Maria Joseph also spoke of their ministries. 

Former Representative Steve Freind, author of the groundbreaking Pennsylvania Abortion Control 

Act made an appearance to present the Defender of Life Award to Michael McMonagle for his 

nearly four decades of selfless dedication to advancing the Cause of Life. Chris and Anita Galligan, 

of St. Francis Parish in Springfield were also honored with the Defender of Life Award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Lady of Guadalupe Dinner Update 

 

John Williamson 

presents award to  

Chris and Anita Galligan 

Steve Freind and  

Mike McMonagle 

Charlie Waldecker, Grand Knight, Kevin Burke, Rachel’s 

Vineyard, John Williamson, St. Pius X , Ted Meehan, Pro-

Life Delco, Rick Lacey, former Pro-Life Delco,  

now a Florida Pro-Life leader 
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DON’T PATRONIZE CROZER HEALTH SYSTEM… 
…UNTIL THEY STOP KILLING UNBORN CHILDREN! 

 
 
 As many of you know, Crozer - the largest hospital system in Delaware County is back in the 
abortion business - both at the main hospital and at Taylor. Crozer is opening a new facility at the old 
Pathmark in Broomall.  Now is the time to act!   
 

 Send an email or a letter to Crozer telling them you will not use any of their services until they stop 
the killing of innocent babies – by abortion.  This effort can succeed if many people write these letters 
and send these emails.  Kindly notify John Williamson after sending your correspondence (his email is 
jpw0077@gmail.com) . Below is a sample email and letter to be sent:  
 
email:  katrina.stier@crozer.org 
 
Crozer Keystone Health Systems 
Corporate Headquarters 
100 West Sproul Road 
Springfield, PA 19064 
Attn. Kate Stier 

 

Mothers Home  
 
 Mothers' Home provides a safe haven for vulnerable, pregnant women in 
a crisis who choose life as a sacred gift. Mothers' Home was founded in 1991 
and is located in Darby, Pennsylvania.  As a program Mothers Home provides 
hope and support for young adult women who choose life for their unborn 
child despite rejection and abandonment.  Mothers' Home provides shelter 
for up to 28 women at a time.  The program promotes empowerment and 
self-sufficiency through supportive parenting, personal, and professional 
training. It is a registered 501 (c) (3) non-profit organization and a United 
Way donor agency (ID #7357).  Find out more at mothershome.org 

Dear Miss Stier: 
  
I understand that you continue to do abortions and continue to rent space to abortion 
providers.   I will never use the Crozer system until this travesty ends.   Please let me know 
when you agree to stop doing Abortions on Crozer property.  
 
Very truly yours,    
(your name here)  
 

mailto:katrina.stier@crozer.org
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John Williamson, Esq.
Heroic Media - Reach 

Pennsylvania Program 
 

 Heroic Media is an international, faith-based, 
non-profit organization that utilizes media to 
connect women with hopeful alternatives to 
abortion and build a culture of Life.    They have 
been conducting advertising campaigns in our 
area to bring Mother's into Pro Life pregnancy 
clinics.   
 Through this advertising and the money they 
have received they have helped to save well over 
100 children.  Please consider donating monies 
made out to Reach Pennsylvania and send to my 
office at 720 N. Eagle Road, Havertown, 
Pennsylvania 19083.    

 

Pro-Life Advocate 
  Please consider supporting a Pro Life 
advocate.  An advocate would be a leader, a 
fund raiser, a lit drop organizer, a newsletter 
writer, an abortion clinic protestor, a Pro Life 
lobbyist and an advocate in any other way to 
save the lives of the unborn.   
 Thus far several Pro-lifers have pledged 
monies for a Pro Life Advocate.  They have 
pledged from one dollar to seven dollars a day.  
Please add your support by making a pledge.  
Please call me to discuss a way to reduce your 
assets and fund a Pro Life Advocate. (610-446-
5600) Donations can be made payable to the 
Pro Life Union and mailed c/o 720 N. Eagle 
Road, Havertown, PA 19083 

 

 Pro-Life Delco now has a 501(c)3 designation, making your donations tax deductible. So, I am asking for your 
generous help and support, to help support our work. I also ask for any monthly pledges that you might give to the 
Cause.  For this work to continue, Pro-Life Delco needs your financial support.   
 

 Thank you for all the generosity and support you have already given to Pro-Life Delco in the past.  I want to 
assure you that your donation has been used to advance the Cause of Life.  As we write this, we are seeking to 
defund Planned Parenthood at both the state and federal level. We are hoping to find a way to bring back the real 
definition of Marriage ɀ and will have some news on a possible method soon. We will also be seeking to overturn the 
so-called Johnson amendment which undermines Religious Liberty.  
 

 Finally, we have some enormously important elections coming up ɀ in which the right to Life will be at stake. 
Please circle your calendars for November 3, as Pennsylvania will be electing three Supreme Court Judges THIS 
YEAR! It is imperative that every pro-life voter steps forward to support the pro-life candidates for this high office.  
 

God bless you for whatever you are able to contribute to the Cause! 
 Ȱ4ÈÅ ÏÎÌÙ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÎÅÃÅÓÓÁÒÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÉÕÍÐÈ ÏÆ ÅÖÉÌ ÉÓ ÆÏÒ ÇÏÏÄ ÍÅÎ ÔÏ ÄÏ ÎÏÔÈÉÎÇȢȱ ɉ%ÄÍÕÎÄ "ÕÒËÅɊ  
 
 
#ÈÅÃËÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÓÅÎÔ ÔÏȡ Ȱ0ÒÏ-,ÉÆÅ $ÅÌÃÏȱ ÁÔ ϋφτ .Ȣ %ÁÇÌÅ 2ÄȢȟ (ÁÖÅÒÔÏ×Îȟ 0! υύτόχ 
* Pro-Life Delco is a United Way Donor Option 

Pro-Life Delco is NOW a United Way Donor Option! 

 Your tax deductible contribution of $25, $50, or $100 allows us to continue our work on behalf of the 
Cause of Life. Your donation gives you a stake in each effort and each task that we undertake. We understand 

that everyone cannot be lobbying in Harrisburg and Washington, or organizing vigils, or sending out newsletters. 
But, we can only continue if you support our work. Please make it a habit to send a contribution each month to 

support this ongoing work.   
 

A Request to Support the Work of Pro-Life Delco by Ted Meehan 

U¢~|/¤wt/st£z/~uë 
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January 16  The Life Leadership Team of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia will be hosting is semi-
annual Pro-Life Summit on Saturday, January 16 at the Pastoral Center – 222 N. 17th Street, 
Philadelphia.  This event always inspires, teaches, and motivates our pro-life grassroots.  The January 
16th Summit will focus on “Adoption – the Loving Option”, and it will re-emphasize this selfless, life-
affirming choice.  It is the perfect message for the Jubilee Year of Mercy.  The Summit itself will start at 
10 a.m.  Mass will be celebrated at 9 a.m. in the Cathedral Chapel prior to the start of the Summit.  And, 
a vigil is also planned for outside of Planned Parenthood at 12th & Locust at 7:30 a.m.  So, you can 
witness at Planned Parenthood, attend Mass, and be uplifted by the inspiring message of the Pro-Life 
Summit – all in one morning!  Come and bring your fellow pro-lifers! 
 
January 22 The 43nd Annual March for Life will step off in our nation’s capital – Washington, DC. The 
past few Marches have drawn enormous turnouts - up to 650,000 on the official count – despite cold, 
snowy weather.  The March is an event which inspires each and every person who participates, and 
tens of thousands who witness it. Please don’t wait until the last minute!  Commit yourself right now!  
You can call 610-446-5600 to join St. Pius on their trip or be connected to another local bus.  Or, ask 
your parish to sponsor their own bus (30-40 people).  If need be, work with a neighboring parish to fill 
a bus.  But, please, please come to Washington on January 22nd.  You won’t regret it!  
 
January 23  Our Lady of Guadalupe ~ The Miracles and the Message Our Lady of Fatima Church, 
1 Fatima Drive in Secane.  Time:  9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. followed by 4 p.m. Vigil Mass. 
“Am I not here, who am your mother?”“Listen and let it penetrate your heart…do not be troubled or 
weighed down with grief. Do not fear any illness or vexation, anxiety or pain.  Am I not here, who am 
your Mother? Are you not under my shadow and protection? Am I not your fountain of life? Are you 
not in the folds of my mantle? In the crossing of my arms? Is there anything else you need?”   

/ÕÒ ,ÁÄÙȭÓ ×ÏÒÄÓ ÔÏ *ÕÁÎ $ÉÅÇÏ 
 

Join us for a Day of Prayer and Enrichment with Our Lady ~ Learn about her Apparitions and Miracles 
~ Her Miraculous Tilma ~Pope John Paul II and The Gospel of Life ~ The Sanctity of All Human Life ~ 
Participate in Prayer ~ Songs of Worship ~ Meditation and Be Inspired ~ Touch and be healed by Our 
Lady’s Image ~ Healing Prayer ~ Confessions and Adoration ~ Closing Mass and Veneration of Roses 
to Our Most Blessed Lady of Guadalupe ~ Talks by Fr. Francis Mulranen and Deacon Gary Guy.  Please 
make checks for $30 out to New Horizons, 555 E Winona Avenue, Norwood, PA  19074. 
 

            Guest Speakers and Honored Guests: 
    

  Anna Iatesta, Co-Founder and Director of Living Bridges 
  Marty Rotella, Award-Winning Catholic Songwriter and Evangelist 
               John Williamson, Award-Winning Defender of Life and Pro Life Advocate 
  Legion of Mary, Members from Community Parishes   
  Helen Holroyd, Founder and Director New Horizons Angel Care 
 
February 6 Say No to PP in Upper Darby 
Please join us for 8:30 a.m. Mass at St. Laurence in Upper Darby followed by a prayerful vigil at the PP 
in Upper Darby, 7200 Chestnut Street.  For more information, contact Barbara DiLossi at 
murrayb378@gmail.com or 610-209-5822. 
 

Upcoming Events/ Activities  

mailto:murrayb378@gmail.com
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Church Bulletin LifeLines  

To the Parish Bulletin Editor:  

Please include this information in your weekly Parish Bulletin.   For additional 

information contact Ted Meehan, Pro-Life Union of Delaware County at 

tedmeehan3@gmail.com or 610-804-3285.
 
In seeking to protect every life, we list  
the following important contact information 
for Delaware County.  
 
Crisis Pregnancy Hotline  
610-622-4006   
  
A Baby's Breath 
www.ababysbreath.org 
121 N. Wayne Ave Suite 102 
Wayne, PA 19087 
484-580-6436 
24 Hour Hotline 484-571-5540 
  
Delaware County Pregnancy Center 
www.dcpchester.org 
2508 Edgemont Ave. 
Chester, PA 19013 
  

 
Mother's Home 
www.mothershome.org 
51 N. MacDade Blvd. 
Darby, PA 19023 
610-583-HOME 
  
Post-Abortion Counseling 
Rachel's Vineard Ministries 
www.rachelsvineyard.org 
808 N. Henderson Rd. 2nd Floor 
King of Prussia, PA 19406 
877-HOPE4ME 
  
Pro-Life Union of Delaware County 
www.prolifedelco.org 
720 N. Eagle Road 
Havertown, PA 19083 
610-789-LIFE 

Monthly Prayer Vigils 
¶ 1st Saturday – 8:30 am Mass – St. Laurence (PP  Upper Darby)  

¶ 2nd Friday – 9 am Mass – St. John Chrysostom, 615 S. Providence Rd.  
Wallingford 
¶ 2nd Saturday–8:30 am Mass–Newman Chapel, U of P, 38th & Chest 

(Penn Family Center) 
¶ 3rd Saturday – 7 am Mass – St. John, 13th & Market (PP 12th & Locust) 

¶ 4th Saturday – 6:30-8:45 am – Phila. Women’s Ctr., 8th & Cherry 

¶ 4th Saturday – 10:00 am – Bryn Mawr Hospital   

Weekly Prayer Vigils 

¶ Wednesdays – 1 pm PP Upper Darby 

¶ Wednesdays - 8:30 am to 10:30 pm – PP 12th & Lancaster 

¶ Wednesdays (1st & 3rd) - 4pm to 5 pm – PP Norristown 

¶ Wednesdays – 10:00 am Bryn Mawr Hospital 

¶ Fridays 6:30-8:30 am – Philadelphia Women’s Center, 8th & Cherry 

¶ Fridays 8 am to noon – PP West Chester 

¶ Saturdays 6:30 to 8:30 am – Philadelphia Womens Center – 8th & Cherry 

¶ Saturdays noon to 1 pm – PP Media 

 

mailto:tedmeehan3@gmail.com
http://tel:610-622-4006
http://www.ababysbreath.org/
http://tel:484-580-6436
http://tel:484-571-5540
http://www.dcpchester.org/
http://www.mothershome.org/
http://www.rachelsvineyard.org/
http://www.prolifedelco.org/
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What Can You Do to Help? 
Calling all Parish Contacts 

We have been collecting the names and e-mail addresses for all the Pro-Life Parish Contacts so we can 
communicate with the entire county more effectively on life issues.   

We have the majority of parishes and are just looking for a few more, such as the following:   
Our Lady of Perpetual Help (Morton) 

St. Francis de Sales (Lenni) 
St. Gabriel (Norwood) 

St. John Fisher (Boothwyn) 
St. Margaret Mary (Essington) 

If you know of the Pro-Life parish contact, please send to Barbara Murray, murrayb378@gmail.com. 
Thanks!  

Pro-Life Prayer of the Faithful 
Perhaps everyone is not able to attend a vigil, or visit elected officials, or counsel women in crisis. But, we 
call can pray. If we truly seek to bring in a Culture of Life, we must ask for God’s help. In Delaware County, 
our goal is for each parish to offer a simple Pro-Life Prayer of the Faithful at each mass, each day. Parish 
Respect Life Committees can update these each week, or receive them from the Archdiocese Family Life 

Office. In the absence of these, suggest simply this: “That God’s gift of Life be welcomed by all, and 
protected in law from conception through natural death, we pray to the Lord….”. Please let us know if 

your parish is participating. Contact Ted Meehan at tedmeehan3@gmail.com. 
 

Please Support our Sponsors 
John Williamson, Attorney      Barbara DiLossi, Realtor 

720 N. Eagle Road       Wagner Real Estate 
Havertown PA 19083      Havertown PA 19083  

610-446-5600       610-209-5822 
Sponsors help us to send out our newsletter, and support our work. Please support those who support 
Life. If your business, parish organization, or other group would like to become a sponsor, please send 

your contact information to: tedmeehan3@gmail.com and we will assist you in coming onboard.  

Updating our Lists 
We want to maintain a comprehensive list for every Pro-Life organization on our County. If your church has a Pro-

Life organization, please send the name of a contact person to Barbara Murray, murrayb378@gmail.com.  
 If you do not have an organization, but would like to have one, please let us know about that as well. We will 

either assist in forming one, or refer you to join another group near to your home. 

News & Events? 
We try to post news and events in our monthly newsletter, and on our website. If you have news, or 

would like to publicize an event, please send the info to Ted Meehan, tedmeehan3@gmail.com. 

Financial contributions to Prolife Union of Delaware County are welcome.  
Send to:   

720 N. Eagle Rd.   
Havertown PA 19008 

Please continue to pray for an end to abortion, and for the Culture of Life to be restored. 
 
 

mailto:murrayb378@gmail.com
mailto:tedmeehan3@gmail.com
mailto:tedmeehan3@gmail.com
mailto:murrayb378@gmail.com
mailto:tedmeehan3@gmail.com

